
New Jersey Department of Transportation July 2, 2024
c/o Amber Cheney
1035 Parkway Avenue
Trenton, NJ 08625    

RE: Project Description: TAW - Special Activity Linear Development 
FWW GP11 Outfalls/Intake Structures 
FHA Individual Permit-Bridge/Culvert/Footbridge/Low Dam
File and Activity No.: 1400-23-0001.1 LUP230001
Applicant: New Jersey Department of Transportation
Block(s) and Lot(s): [N/A, N/A] [N/A, N/A]

                          Municipality: Wharton Borough; County: Morris

Dear Ms. Cheney

This letter supersedes the Department approved permits of November 8, 2023 and the clarification letter 
of February 7, 2024 in order to clarify an error in Special Conditions No. 12 of the permit. 

1. Special Conditions No. 12 shall now read: “To avoid impacts to Indiana Bat, Northern 
Long-eared Bat, and Tricolored Bat (proposed federal listing), the Permittee shall adhere to 
a seasonal restriction on the clearing of woody vegetation ≥ 3 inches diameter at breast 
height from April 1-November 15 of each calendar year.

All other conditions of the Department approved permits of November 8, 2023, remain in effect.  
In addition, this letter shall be attached to the permit and does not extend the expiration date of the permit.  

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Stephen Dench by email at 
stephen.dench@dep.nj.gov or by phone at (609)292-1241. Please reference the Division’s file number in 
all communication.

Sincerely,

Christopher Squazzo, Environmental Specialist IV
Division of Land Resource Protection

c: Sandra Blick, NJDOT
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